
ADDRESS: 242 CHRISTIAN ST
Proposal: Legalize door and basement entrance 
Review Requested: Final Approval 
Owner: Olymphia Hankinson 
Applicant: Jason Ferreira, Superior Consulting Agency 
History: 1820
Individual Designation: 5/31/1966 
District Designation: None
Staff Contact: Kim Chantry, kim.chantry@phila.gov

OVERVIEW: This application proposes to legalize work performed without a building permit or 
Historical Commission’s review and approval. The work includes the addition of an excavated front 
basement entrance with railing, steps and a door, and the build-down and installation of a front 
entry door. In 2022 and 2023, the Department of Licenses and Inspections issued several 
violations and a stop work order for unpermitted basement excavation and enlarging of openings 
at the rear. In April 2024, a consultant working for the property owner submitted this application 
seeking to legalize the unpermitted work. The front façade of 242 Christian Street has been 
without original or historically appropriate windows and doors since at least 1956, prior to historic 
designation, based on a photograph from that year. 

SCOPE OF WORK:
Legalize basement entrance and front door replacement. 

STANDARDS FOR REVIEW:
The Secretary of the Interior’s Standards for the Treatment of Historic Properties and Guidelines 
include:

Standard 2: The historic character of a property shall be retained and preserved. The 
removal of historic materials or alteration of features and spaces that characterize a 
property shall be avoided.
o The construction of the basement entry removed historic material and altered historic 

features and spaces. The replacement of the front door with a smaller door in a built-
down opening altered historic features and spaces. The work does not satisfy Standard 
2.

Standard 6: Deteriorated historic features will be repaired rather than replaced. Where the 
severity of deterioration requires replacement of a distinctive feature, the new feature will 
match the old in design, color, texture and, where possible, materials. Replacement of 
missing features will be substantiated by documentary and physical evidence.
o The replacement of the front door with a smaller door in a built-down opening does not 

satisfy Standard 6. The new door does not replicate the historically appropriate door.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: Denial of the legalization of the basement entry and replacement front 
door, pursuant to Standards 2 and 6. Approval of the basement entry if the basement door is 
replaced with a door that references the historic basement window and the basement window is 
replaced with a historically appropriate window, with the staff to review details, pursuant to 
Standard 6. The staff can approve a historically appropriate front door, if such a door is proposed.



Figure 1. 240 and 242 Christian Street, 1956. Source: Phillyhistory.org. 



Figure 2. 238-242 Christian Street, 1963. Source: PHC. 

Figure 3. 242 Christian Street, 2020. Source: Cyclomedia. 



Figure 4. 242 Christian Street, 2022. Source: Cyclomedia.



Figure 5. 242 Christian Street, showing new entry door. May 2024.



Figure 6. 242 Christian Street, showing new entry door. May 2024.



Figure 7. 242 Christian Street, showing basement entrance. May 2024. 



Figure 8. 242 Christian Street, showing basement entrance. May 2024.








